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Our Annual Holiday 
Party is on January 12th. 
Please confirm your 
attendance to Rick Slater 
   before January 5th� 
 
Read details on page 6  



                    

Our Holiday Party will be on January 12, 2008 
at Mackinaws Grill & Spirits in Green Bay.  

 

  More details on page 6 !!! 
 

    Rick and Kaye Slater 

Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa  
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FVR CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
      CALENDAR 
  

    FOX VALLEY REGION� 2008 ACTIVITIES 
 
 
 

 

January 2008 12th -Saturday HOLIDAY PARTY-MACKINAWS GRILL & SPIRITS 
  in Green Bay. Details on page 6 for directions and meal selection! 
 
 
 

February  5th -Tuesday - Board meeting  @ 6:00 PM., followed by �Drive and Dine� for all 
  members at 6:30PM at Village Hearthstone restaurant on 326 East Main Street in 
  Hilbert, WI. Please R.S.V.P. no later than Friday, February 1 to fvrpca@yahoo.com 
 

February 9th-Saturday: Bus trip to Chicago Auto Show. Leaving from Town & Country  
  Electric in Appleton. 
  

March  4th-Tuesday: Board meeting with possible Tech Session at Bergstrom Porsche 
  

April  1st  Tuesday�Laura P's birthday party social- Rock K Hayrides in Greenleaf, WI� 
and for some REAL horsepower!   
  

May   2nd & 3rd�Friday & Saturday� Wisconsin Supermileage at Fox Valley Technical 
  College. Hosted by Joe and Peg Homel.  
    

May   6th - Spring dinner opener. Jim & Linda's  Supper Club in Pipe, WI  
 

May   10th�Saturday�  Rustic Road Tour . Leaves from Appleton 
 

May   16th -18th�Friday-Sunday� Spring Vintage Event at Road America 
.   

May   17th�Saturday� Fox Valley Road and Track Classic�Appleton 
 

June   3rd - Tuesday� Board Meeting - Location TBD 
 

June   7th - Saturday��Thunder on the Lakeshore� event at Roy and Darlene Geigel�s 
  home in Manitowoc. 
 

June   8th�Sunday� Door County Parks with tourmeister Bill Hewitt 
 

June   Weekend of 19th� Chicago Region SCCA June Sprints at Road America 
 

July   1st - Tuesday� Board Meeting with possible Tech Session in Manitowoc 
 

July   Weekend of 17th - Kohler International Challenge at Road America 
 

July   19th� Saturday�Trout Spring Winery potluck and social in Greenleaf 
 

 

July   27th� Sunday�Zero-to-60 Garage Open House in Sherwood 
 

August   5th - Tuesday� Board Meeting�Location TBD 
 

September  1st - Labor Day Picnic at Road America 
 

September  TBD mid-September� Fall Tour to western Wisconsin/Mississippi River Valley  
  Jim Janes tourmeister 
 

 

September Weekend of 19th - VSCDA Vintage Event in Elkhart Lake and Road America 
 

October  7th - Tuesday� Tech Session at Gordon�s Auto Clinic in Neenah 
 

November  4th - Tuesday� Board Meeting�Location TBD 
 

December  6th - Saturday - Village Hearthstone in Hilbert.  Motel rooms are available  
  in Chilton and Brillion�More information to come in the fall 
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FROM THE EDITOR 
 

 From the President 
 Laura Prellwitz  
 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Eine Nachricht vom neuen Prasidenten�� 
  
January is often symbolized by the two faces of time; one looking back, the other looking forward.  Reflecting back, I want to 
thank Rick Slater for his leadership in our club the past two years. He is to be commended for facilitating meetings, socials, 
and a multitude of other tasks with enthusiasm, integrity, and honesty.  He left some very high standards for me to match. 
 
Looking forward, I�m quite sure I�m clueless as to what I�ve gotten myself into by trying to fill his shoes. I must admit, I have 
some deficit areas.  I know nothing about Robert�s Rules of Order.  I prefer to accomplish tasks by consensus.  My mechani-
cal and technical skills consist of knowing the engine of a Porsche is in the rear of the vehicle, (except for the 928, 944, 968, 
Cayenne and nine models of farm tractors*), how to put gas in the tank, and how to lift the bonnet so I can stash the shopping 
bags from the mall after I�ve filled up the back seat.  My concept of racing is, �Can I make across the intersection before the 
yellow light turns to red?�  Therefore, I plan to �mine the gold� around me and to keep our club growing and progress-
ing.  Each one of our members has something to offer; a talent, skill(s), information, ideas, time, etc.  I encourage you to 
showcase your talents.  Please don�t be timid about volunteering or actively participating.  Or, if you�re approached about an 
activity, consider saying �yes�.  This is your club! 
 
The Fox Valley Region covers a large geographic area.  While a majority of members reside in the Appleton and Green Bay 
vicinity, it�s important to consider those that live along the lakeshore, and far to our north and west as well. To make our 
club�s activities more accessible and inviting to those folks, I want to vary the location of monthly meetings.  Some may be 
closer to your home, others further away.  If something is a little further away than in the past, consider it an opportunity to 
get behind the wheel and enjoy  driving your Porsche  (I know our 911 gets cranky if it�s kept inactive in the garage too long, 
so keep your car happy and hit the road!) 
 
Many of you know I�ve organized many social events over the past several years.  I certainly want those kinds of activities to 
continue, but planning/hosting those plus fulfilling the new responsibilities as your president is overwhelming.  As you can 
see from the calendar in The Whaletales, we will have monthly meetings the first Tuesday of each month, often combining it 
with a tech session, social, etc.  I sincerely appreciate the help and support already given by Jamie Prellwitz, Bill Hewitt, An-
drew Opicka, Doug Richter, Gordon Skog, Jim Stephenson, Steve DeBaker, Roy and Darlene Geigel, Ryan Jacobson (new 
general sales manager at Bergstrom Porsche) and Jim Janes for giving their time and talents to get events underway for the 
remainder of 2008.  Please support them by attending their functions, or by offering to host one of your own. 
 
Additionally, I would like to see our club become more involved in community service projects or charity work. By the fact 
that we are all Porsche owners, we are truly more blessed than some others in our region.  I believe we have an obligation to 
share with those who are less fortunate.  Please share your suggestions for legitimate charities with any board member. 
 
On a personal note, I want to sincerely thank my husband, Jamie, for his unconditional support.  He is truly a Porsche-phile!  I 
don�t think I even knew what a Porsche was until our first date in 1983 when he told me of his goal to someday own a 
911.  He continually amazes me with the depth and breadth of knowledge he possess about Porsche history, production, etc. 
(see * above on page 3 paragraph 2.  Did you really think I knew all that?).  I also need to thank him for teaching me, with 
great patience, how to drive a manual transmission, so I can now enjoy driving such a wonderful vehicle. 
 
At this point, you may be thinking, �A blonde female is now our club�s president?  Does the sun now set in the 
north?�  Change can be a little unsettling.  However, to quell some anxieties, here are some facts about me you should know: 
 
1. The rumor that I once attempted to steal a police car because I thought it was a Porsche isn�t true.  Yes, it did say �911� 

on the door, but when I saw the engine was in missing in the trunk, I knew something was wrong. 
     
      Continue reading on the following page� 
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FROM THE EDITOR 
 

         

FROM THE PRESIDENT 
2:   I have not owned a BMW, because I can spell P-O-R-S-C-H-E. 
 
3:   I know that it is a Porsha, not Porsh.  It is a two-syllable word. 
 
4:   I know that a Spyder is a car, not an arachnid. 
 
5:   I believe a trip to Treffen would be great fun. 
 
6:   Cayenne S is not a variety of pepper. 
 
7: I have gotten out of a speeding ticket by telling a police officer it takes a lot of wind to cool thirteen quarts of oil, but  
       luckily it worked, and it won�t happen again. 
 
8: On another occasion, I explained to an officer that 125 mph on I-43 is a perfectly reasonable speed and I only slowed 
       down from 145 mph because I realized I had crossed the Atlantic and wasn�t on the Autobahn anymore. 
 
9:   I know that Stuttgart isn�t a condiment, appetizer, or something in a spice rack. 
 
10:  My house is painted Guards red.  The front door is speed yellow and the trim is Zermat silver. 
 
11:  I know the difference between the Autobahn and Cinnabon. 
 
12:  Ich spreche ein bisschen Deutsch. 
 
13:  Ich bin am Hoffbrau Haus in Munchen getrunken worden. 
 
14: I have taken out the radio, carpets, and unnecessary trim and back seats, etc. because it makes the car lighter and 
       faster.  Besides the only people who will ride with me have their own Porsche anyway, so I don�t need any of it. 
 
15:  I actually enjoy my commute to work! 
 
16:  I like my spouse, but I love my car. 
 
17:  When I teach my students how to count and they say, � 3-5-6�, I place them on the honor roll. 
 
18:  I have actually learned to tell the difference in sound between all sport/race cars and I compare Porsche to Mozart. 
 
19:  Do I really speak German or do I know how to use www.freetranslation.com effectively? 
 
20: I promise to have at least one successful campfire/bonfire annually.  Gordon Skog says I have a �weather curse� that gets 
       most of them rained out.  However, it occurs to me that he is always there when this happens, too. Coincidence? 
 
21:  I promise this will be the longest essay I will ever compose in the newsletter ever again. 
 
Our next meeting is a �drive and dine� on Tuesday, February 5, at the Hearthstone restaurant on 326 East Main 
Street in downtown Hilbert.  (They host a car show there yearly in September, too.)  Board members will meet from 6:00 � 
6:30.  A social and dinner for ALL members will immediately follow.  Please R.S.V.P. no later than Friday, February 1, to 
fvrpca@yahoo.com.    The food is excellent and the menu offers fire-baked pizza, sandwiches, home made soups, and full 
dinners at moderate prices.  Please mark your calendar and attend.  Old and new faces are always welcome.   
Keep the Gemutlichkeit going! 
 
 Sincerely, 
 Laura Prellwitz 
 fvrpca@yahoo.com 
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FROM THE EDITOR 
 

DECEMBER  ACTIVITY  NOTES: 
 
 
On the snowy Tuesday of December 4th we met at Victoria�s in Appleton for an enjoyable dinner night thanks to Larry Rogers mak-
ing the arrangements. Food, fun and stories seem to be our club motto lately. 
 
We greatly appreciate Jamie and Laura Prellwitz stepping up to the plate to be our co-presidents in 2008. With Jamie currently out 
of town on business, Laura ran through the list of activities already on the calendar for 2008. Be sure to watch the newsletter for 
details. 
 
We are currently trying to schedule at least one item (dinner night, tech session, or road trip) each month. The upcoming events cal-
endar currently looks pretty good, but we�re always open to new ideas that will help grow and progress the club. Please be sure to 
share your ideas. 
 
Bill Hewitt has calendars for sale and will bring them to the Holiday Party in January if 
you haven�t made arrangements to get your copy yet. Cost is $18.00. 
 
 
 BEST WISHES for SAFE & ENJOYABLE HOLIDAYS... 
 
 

   Mary Haen  
   Secretary 
 
 

DECEMBER NOTES�2008 CALENDARS 

 

 From your Calendarmeister Bill Hewitt: 
  
The new 2008 Porsche Club calendars are now available for our members and friends� just in time for me to bring along to the 
Holiday Party.  So if you want  a calendar or two,  either call me (920-739-6168) or e-mail me (wyzzyrd@execpc.com) and let me 
know how many you would like.   
 
The calendars price will be $18 per calendar.  Make sure you leave me your correct mailing address.  Postage is $2 for the first cal-
endar and $1 for each additional calendar.   
 
For those of you whose vehicle I photographed for the calendar, I 
have a CD with all of the images that I shot of your respective car, 
which I will provide to you free of charge.   
 
Here is the list of last names for the people whose vehicles appear in 
the 2008 calendar:  Guy, Jepsen, Geigel, Rosenbeck, Lueck, Pank-
ratz, Krebs, Payne, Novak, Wise, and Simon.   
 
 
I will be again selling our calendars at the Holiday party in January. 
 

    Bill Hewitt  
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FROM THE EDITOR 
 

    January 12, 2008 (SATURDAY) 
 

           Mackinaws Grill & Spirits 
 2925 Voyager Dr 
 Green Bay, WI 
 (Mason St exit off Hwy 43) 
 
Our holiday party will soon be here.  We hope to have a better than ever 
attendance.  New members, veterans, and folks who haven�t attended an 
event in a long time are all invited to join in this traditionally fun, social, 
and charity event. 
 
6:00 PM Social time with cash bar.  Silent auction begins and 

continues until 9 PM  �Getting to Know You� Game 
 
7:30 PM Dinner.  Choices are: 

Tenderloin � A hand cut 8 oz. char grilled USDA Certified Angus beef   tenderloin,  $24 
 Grilled Salmon � An 8 oz West coast salmon filet, lightly seasoned, grilled and served with dill sauce and lemon,  

$22 
 Saltimbocca Chicken � An 8 oz chicken breast stuffed with prosciutto ham, sage, rosemary and garlic with parme-

san cheese, $22 
 All items are served with a side salad with Raspberry Vinaigrette dressing, baked potato, vegetable, dinner rolls, 

and coffee. 
8:30 PM Business meeting, awards presented, etc.  Plan for 2008 events. 
 
9:00 PM Sharp   Silent Auction concludes 
 
RSVP � No Later Than Saturday January 5th  Please use form attached below. 
Please send checks made out to Fox Valley Region PCA to Rick Slater, 324 East Pershing St, Appleton WI  54911. 
 

Please, everyone, be generous in supporting our charities through the silent auction donations and bids this year.  We are counting 
on you to make it as successful this year as it has been in the past years.  Auction items need NOT be car related. 

 

Lastly, for those who may be traveling a distance, or just want to extend the party, hotel rooms are available at the Amerihost Inn 
(920-406-8200) next to Mackinaws.  The Inn offers an indoor heated pool, Jacuzzi, gym/fitness center, high speed 
wireless internet, and a deluxe continental breakfast 

 
Any Question, Please contact Rick Slater 920-734-0336. fvrpca1@new.rr.com  
 

FVR-PCA HOLIDAY PARTY�JAN 08 

 

Send this form and your check made out to Fox Valley Region PCA, to:  
Rick Slater, 324 East Pershing St, Appleton WI  54911. 
 
Names__________________________________________________ 
 

 

 # of persons Choice Price Amount 
  Tenderloin $24   
  Grilled Salmon $22   
  Chicken $22   

Total   
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HOLIDAY DINNER AT VICTORIA�S 
           

 

 

 

Victoria�s Restaurant Dinner�December 4, 2007 
 
On the snowy Tuesday of December 4th we met at Victoria�s in 
Appleton for an enjoyable dinner night thanks to Larry Rogers 
making the arrangements. Food, fun and stories seem to be our 
club motto lately. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We greatly appreciate Jamie and Laura Prellwitz stepping up to 
the plate to be our co-presidents in 2008. With Jamie currently 
out of town on business, Laura ran through the list of activities 
already on the calendar for 2008. Be sure to watch the newsletter 
for details. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are currently trying to schedule at least one item (dinner 
night, tech session, or road trip) each month. The upcoming 
events calendar currently looks pretty good, but we�re always 
open to new ideas that will help grow and progress the club. 
Please be sure to share your ideas. 
 

  Mary Haen 
 Photos  Denis Grimard 
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TRIP TO CHICAGO AUTO SHOW 
 

  

    From Doug and  
    Laura�. 

NEW�FRV-PCA.COM INTERNET SITE 

Dear Members, 
 
If you haven�t already been to our club�s site it is:  www.frv-pca.com.    Keep in mind it is still a work in 
progress, but please check it out and give Doug your feedback at webadmin@frv-pca.com.   
 
Also, once you e-mail Doug with your address and user name, he will unlock the Members Only sec-
tion to you.  Thanks to the several dozen of you that have already done so!! 
 
Also, if you are interested in the Porsche Club of America website, it is:  www.pca.org.  You will 
need to log in by entering the first initial of your first name, following by your last name, and the last 
four digits of your PCA membership number.  The password is �pca� followed by the four last digits of 
your PCA membership number.  Lots of great information, tech advice, racing information, vehicles 
for sale; and if you need some last minute Christmas gifts, you can purchase PCA logo hats, shirts, 
etc. 
 
Have a pleasant and peaceful holiday season. 
 

Laura 
������������������������������������������������� 
 
Dear Members, 
 
Please be sure to go to the website and actually register your user name and password before send-
ing me your user name. I can only turn on your member privileges after you have registered on the 
website. If you wish to keep your email private please be sure to check the box �NO� next to show my 
email address.  
 
I am learning and still working through the new website but as time passes I will try to update you all 
of any changes. Please feel free to begin posting any questions or comments in the appropriate fo-
rums. 
 
Thank you 
 

Doug �Cannonball� Richter  

WELCOME to WWW.FRV-PCA.COM 



PAGE 9  JANUARY 2008  

TRIP TO CHICAGO AUTO SHOW 
 

  
This is the official launch of the PCA Podcast 
page! You will soon find a link on www.pca.org.  

From the link below, you can go directly to the 
page. 

http://www.avgrphx.com/PCA-home-page-NEW-
PODCAST.html 

  
Its debut includes six often-asked questions/topics. 
  
Getting involved with PCA- Guest: Vu Nguyen, PCA Executive Director 
  

Tech Q&A- Guest: Tom Charlesworth, PCA Technical Committee Chair 

  

Drivers Education- Guest: Pete Tremper, PCA Driver Education Chair 

  

Concours Clean- Guest: Phil Doty, PCA Regional Procedures Chair 

  

Winterizing- Guest: Tom Charlesworth, PCA Technical Committee Chair 

  

The Art of Autocross- Guest: Manny Alban, PCA National Secretary 

  
Listen to each podcast on your computer by simply clicking on the speaker icon located below the topic, or right click on 
the speaker icon and select "Save target as" and save to your computer or mp3 player. 
  
These six topics will remain available to the general public, however future topics will only be available to members in 
our secured area. So if you don't have your PCA username and password yet contact us at admin@pca.org 
  
We'd love to get your suggestions on future topics. Simply email them to admin@pca.org 

 

    Vu Nguyen, PCA Executive Director 

NEW�PCA PODCAST PAGE 
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TRIP TO CHICAGO AUTO SHOW 

 

From Jim Stephenson, 
 
I  took care of booking the Chicago Auto Show trip this week.  
The date is Saturday, February 9th. 
  
The show is open to all club members, family, and friends. 
  
We will taking a large 56 passenger coach with restroom facilities . 
  
The trip date will be Saturday February 9 th and it will begin 7 AM sharp from Town & 
Country Electric in Appleton.  We will stop in Lomira for a breakfast buffet at Bub-
litz's. (People may choose to not eat breakfast, or take a short walk to McDonald's.)  We 
should the arrive at the show about 11:30 AM. 
  
The cost for the bus to include the drivers tip is $20.00 per person  . 
  
Show cost is $10.00 per adult . 
  
The show ticket can be purchased at the show and all meals will need to be purchased at 
the restaurants.   
  
We plan to leave the show around 3 PM and then proceed to Flatlanders Brew House and 
Restaurant  in Lincolnshire for supper and hopefully arrive back in Appleton about 9 PM. 
  
Note : Flatlanders Restaurant plans to seat 8 to a table and they will only do one check 
per table, so please preplan this because they will not do separate checks at each table.  
  
Also I will need a rough count of the number of people that plan to eat 
at Bublitzs restaurant when we stop in Lomira?  
  

  
I will hold seats on a first come bases at $20.00 per seat,  all checks should be made out 
to Fox Valley Region PCA and mailed to me at my address below. 

  
  Thanks 

Jim Stephenson 
111 Parkway Drive 
Combined Locks, WI 54113 
 Email sspeedster356@aol.com      
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TRIP TO CHICAGO AUTO SHOW 
 

From Within the 13th Zone �  December 2007 
 

Holiday Festivities 
It feels strangely like winter even though the calendar still indicates it is autumn.   While autumn was still in full swing, 
the Fox Valley Region had a blast doing a fall tour that included a ferry ride filled with Porsches across Lake Michigan.  
A recap was recently published in Panorama; congratulations to the Fox Valley Region for sharing their story and sub-
mitting it to Panorama.  Kentucky Region not only had fun with hosting their Annual Autumn Derby, but also had a 
successful weekend hosting their Putnam Park Pumpkin Run DE. 
 

The weekend prior to Thanksgiving, the Chicago Region celebrated a Fast 50 Years of Porsche Club held at the 
Butterfield Country Club.  Some 200 members came out to enjoy the history and festivities.  President Chuck LaMantia 
did a great job as MC and PCA National Secretary, Manny Alban attended and spoke during the evening�s festivities.  
Congratulations to the Chicago Region on their 50th Anniversary of a Porsche Club Charter. 
 

Lincoln Trail has been working on the possibility of hosting a Teen Driving Program in Spring 2008.  The region is cur-
rently working out the logistics; additional info will follow as it becomes available. Lincoln Trail will also be celebrat-
ing 45 years of being a Porsche Club of America in 2008.  Another exciting tidbit is that the Blue Grass Region is plan-
ning to host the PCA Executive Council Spring Board meeting in April 2008 in Lexington, Kentucky.  Watch for more 
details of these exciting events and many more in 2008. 
 
National News 
The Executive Council gathered just prior to Rennsport III in Daytona for their Fall Board Meeting. 
  
Betty Jo Turner reported that for the end of 2007, that advertising income within Panorama is up, but so are the costs of 
printing the publication.  Ken Laborde advised that the �908� lawsuit finally has closure.  PCA�s insurance carrier has 
requested statistical data about the incidents that have occurred this year during driver education events.  Vu Nguyen 
reported that the National Office is doing well and an open house was held in September with approximately 150 guests 
visiting.  Prescott Kelly and Bob Miller advised that Porsche AG and PCNA have stepped up again in sponsoring 
Porschplatzes at most of the ALMS races in 2008.   
 
Tom Bobbitt reported on the most recent �Escape to American History� that was hosted by the Potomac Region.  Per-
haps due to the relocations, the event had about 85 Porsches and 150 attendees.  Kurt Gibson reported that �Escape to 
the Land of Enchantment� that will be hosted by the Road Runner Region will include a PCA off road event.  As a re-
minder, PCA�s DE committee has a new 2008 harness guidelines going into affect.  Kurt is working on trying to find an 
insurance carrier that might be willing to underwrite track DE insurance.  Many auto insurance companies have changed 
the language within their policy that may exclude an event held at a facility for racing. 
 
Bruce Boeder, announced that licensed club racer counts are holding steady.  A club race will be held at VIR (Virginia 
International Raceway) with former PCA President, Tom Bobbitt being the race chairman.  Timing Tech travel ex-
penses will now be covered by the Club Racing Committee to assist the Region�s with their race weekend expenses. 
 
Manny Alban confirmed the 2008 Winter Board meeting will be January 31 � February 2 in Ft. Worth, Texas.  Carolyn 
Ewbanks, National Membership Chair has composed the latest �Region Focus� on the topic of Membership Retention.  
The article is available on the club�s website and is worth reading. 
 
It�s not the cars, it�s the people.  Go out and start enjoying the Porsche Passion!  Until next time�  Happy Holidays to 
all, and to all a good night! 
 
Chris Inglot 
PCA Zone 13 Rep 
(847) 559-1126 
cinglot@aol.com 

FROM WITHIN THE 13TH ZONE 
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The library has a home at the AUTO CLINIC in Neenah (By Jimmy Haen) - REMINDER 

 
The books, DVDs and tapes are  located in a beautiful cabinet in the waiting room at the Auto Clinic. If you are interest 
in checking out a book or tape, stop by anytime,�or give Gordon or Josh a call to see what hours they will be there. 
  
The checkout process is still the same,� and easy as can be: 
 Pull the �library checkout card� out of the media, sign & date it, then slip it into the white index card box in 
this cabinet. Keep the stuff as long as you�d like, but please don�t forget to return it! 
 

 
If you�re returning stuff, simply take the correct �library checkout card� (number should match the spine of your book) 
out of the white box, re-insert the �library checkout� card into the cardholder on the book, and away you go!   
We haven�t lost any media to date, but it�s based on the honor system. It�ll be a little harder for me to chase �long over-
due materials� from their new home, but it might be a lot easier for you to grab or return materials from this Valley 
location.  
 
 
So keep up the good work! 
     
Any questions or concerns? 
 
Jimmy Haen  
FVR Librarian  
mehaen@sbcglobal.net 

 FVR-PCA LIBRARY�AUTO CLINIC 
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NEW MEMBERS AND ANNIVERSARIES 

ADVERTISING CORNER 

  

 

  
Domestic and Import Car Repair 
Specializing in Exotic Repair and 

Restoration 
 

 
 

ASE Certified Master Technician 
ASE Certified L1 Advanced Level Technician 

BMW Certified Technicians 
Jaguar, Porsche, Volvo and Mercedes Experienced Technicians 

 
Complete Automotive Services 

 
Brakes / Engines / Drive trains / Transmissions / Computers / Air Conditioning / 

Suspension / Electrical 
 

SATISFACTION GUARANTEED 
 

1495 Winchester Road (Cty II) Neenah WI 54956 
 

Phone 920-722-7990 / 800-525-0535  Fax 920-722-0336 
 

LICENSED 
& 

INSURED 

 
  JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES Year                    Car 
 
   Douglas               Caple  1999  1972   911 
   Stephen     C.      Slajus  2001  1987   911  
   Thomas      P.      Verhagen  2001  1999   BOXSTER 
   James        R.      Janes  2003  1999   CARRERA 
   Martin         J.       Krebs  2003  2001   BOXSTER 
   Alan          J.       Cayer  2004  1986   928 S 
   Glenwood  W.      James  2005  2004   BOXSTER 
   Avery          D.      Alexander  2006  2005   BOXSTER S 
   Keith                     Petersen    transferred in 2006 1978   924  
   
 
 
 
    NEW MEMBERS  DECEMBER 2007  
 Gregory  S.    Deuhs  12/2007 
 George   J.    Graphos  12/2007 
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FOX VALLEY REGION PORSCHE CLUB OF  AMERICA  

CLUB ADDRESS IS: 
 

FVR-PCA  
c/o Laura Prellwitz 
4322 Clipper Drive, 

Manitowoc WI 54220 
Phone: (920)242-1644 

 

EDITORIAL POLICY  
 
Whaletales is  the  official  monthly  publication  of  the  Fox  Valley  Region  of  
the  Porsche  Club  of  America.  Statements  and  opinions  appearing  in  Wha-
letales are  those  of  the  author, and  not  necessarily  those  of  PCA,  FVR,  
the  Board,  or  the  Editor.   
 
The  Editor  reserves  the   right  to  edit  all  material  and  to  publish  only  
material  that   is  felt  to  be  in  the  best  interest  of  FVR-PCA. Other  regions  
are  welcome  to  reprint  Whaletales articles,  provided  that  the  source and  
author  are  credited.  
 
Email  address  changes  must  be  sent  to  the  Newsletter Editor (Denis Gri-
mard) at  boxster@new.rr.com 
 
To  have  your  questions,  comments,  articles  or  pictures  published  in Wha-
letales,  email   the  Editor  at boxster@new.rr.com no later than the 20th of  the 
month.    
 
Please  send  all  information  (writings  and  pictures)  as an  attachment  in  
your email. 

 
President - Laura Prellwitz 

lprellwitz@att.net 
fvrpca@yahoo.com 

 
Vice President - Bill Hewitt 

wyzzyrd@execpc.com 
 

Secretary - Mary Haen 
mehaen@sbcglobal.net 

 
Treasurer - Larry Rogers 

fvrpca@sbcglobal.net 
 

Membership - Gordon Skog 
Gord240z@hot,mail.com 

 
Librarian - Jim Haen 

mehaen@sbcglobal.net 
 

Social Chair - Jim Stephenson 
Sspeedster356@aol.com 

 
Safety Chair & Past President 

 Rick Slater 
fvrpca1@new.rr.com 

 
Webmeister - Doug Richter 
Webadmin@frv-pca.com 

 
Newsletter - Denis Grimard 

boxster@new.rr.com 
 

FVR-PCA OFFICERS 

ADVERTISING RATES 
 

Full Page 
 

1 Year - $400.00 
1 Month - $40.00 

 
1/2 Page 

 
1 Year - $225.00 
1 Month - $25.00 

 
1/4 Page  

 
1 Year - $125.00 
1 Month - $15.00 

 
Business Card 

 
1 Year - $50.00 

1 Month - $10.00 
 

Current Club Members Get A 25% Discount 

PORSCHE - KILLS BUGS FAST 


